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Message from the Chapter President 

Dear Gabriel Chapter and AFA Members and Friends, 

As we come to the close of 2018, I am overwhelmed by the many successes and 
breakthroughs of the past year.  Through the outstanding leadership of past 
president Joe Burke, and tireless support of our EXCOM, we have achieved a 
banner year. 

Most significantly, through an active outreach to our corporate and community 
base, we have grown our corporate sponsors by 50%.  In combination with our 
partnership with AFCEA-NOVA to host a USAF IT Day in Feb 2018 and again in 
Dec 2018, we have significantly boosted our ability to influence the AFA Mission to 
EDUCATE, ADVOCATE, and SUPPORT! 

So, along with our newly gained members from our merger with the Northern 
Shenandoah Valley Chapter, Iôm looking forward to another banner year, with 
many opportunities for our EXCOM and other members-at-large to push forward.  
In our recent Air Force IT Day, we played a key role in helping the Air Force to 
promulgate its vision on achieving agile software acquisition.  Thatôs just a start, as 
Gabriel Chapter, through its base in the Tysons-Dulles IT Corridor and beyond, is 
exceptionally well postured by its corporate and individual membership to further 
this strategic goal.   

This is just an example of the many areas you can be involved in 2019, from top-
level strategic planning down to mentoring STEM teams at our local high schools 
and CAP and JROTC elements.   We also have several immediate vacancies on 
our EXCOM, and always can also use help on our committees.  The easiest way to 
get involved is attend our Gabriel Chapter professional development lunch 
meetings to hear whatôs important to both our chapter and our senior speakers.  
Our next event will be January 9th with Dr. Lauren Knausenber at Maggianoôs in 
Tysons Corner.  I hope to see each of you at one of our upcoming events.    

During this joyous season, please remember our Airmen, Soldiers, Sailors, Marines 
and Coast Guard personnel who have been away from home during the holidays.  
Rohini and I hope you and your families had a wonderful holiday season and wish 
all of you a safe and Happy New Year in 2019. 

Mike Winters 

President 

General Charles A. Gabriel Chapter  
Air Force Association  

 

Visit us on the web! 
http://www.afa-gabriel.org/ 
 
Like us on Facebook 
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Gabriel AFA Community Partner Program 

During these times of constrained resources and new emerging threats, our 
Air Force needs the Air Force Association to educate the public on the 
importance of air power and strong national defense.  One of your AFA 
tools to help spread the message is the Community Partner Program.  I 
strongly encourage each AFA Gabriel Chapter member help the Chapter 
actively recruit new Community Partners.  As a chapter member you do 
business in the local community.  Identify those businesses that you 
support and ask them to become a community partner with the Gabriel 
Chapter.  Here are the top 10 reasons for a business to become a 
community partner: 
 
1. $90 A YEAR is affordable and your money supports Grants and 

Scholarships for local schools to promote science, technology, 

engineering and math (STEM) ï a national priority. 

2. You become part of an Organization with volunteers dedicated to 

connecting with active duty military, veterans, and their families thru 

events, activities, and networking!    

3. Your local AFA Chapter provides you advertising in publications, 

events, activities, newsletters to the local AFA members. 

4. Your business will have opportunities to advertise at local, regional and 

National AFA events!  

5. Your business receives a plaque to hang up, a decal for your entrance - 

use your Membership in local advertising (print, radio, television); the 

Military likes doing business with those who support them! 

6. Your business will be recognized for your support and involvement in 

the local area 

7. Your business becomes a supporter of key National Programs such as 

Pilot4aDay, Cyber Patriot, STEM, ROTC  

8. Your business becomes a Strategic Partner in our National Defense 

thru Aerospace Education and Advocacy  

9. You save hundreds of dollars with discounts and savings   visit:  

www.afavba.org   or visit  services@afavba.org 

10. You get AFA Magazine, Chapter Newsletter, and email updates 

Bottom Line:  Being an AFA Community Partner is an opportunity to 
increase business and make a tremendous difference in the local 
community at the same time! 

 

 

mailto:services@afavba.org
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Chapter Activities 

Air Force Vice Chief of Staff Speaks to 
Gabriel Chapter at Annual Falcons 
Landing Event 

October 12th AFA Gabriel Chapter Lunch 
Meeting at Falcon's Landing in Potomac Falls, 
VA. Our guest speaker was General Stephen W. 
"Seve" Wilson, who is the Vice Chief of Staff of 
the U.S. Air Force, Arlington, VA. As Vice Chief, 
he presides over the Air Staff and serves as a 
member of the Joint Chiefs of Staff 
Requirements Oversight Council and Deputy 
Advisory Working Group. He assists the Chief of 
Staff with organizing, training, and equipping of 
670,000 active-duty, Guard, Reserve and civilian 
forces serving in the United States and abroad. 

General Wilson presented a tour de force of Air 
Force operations worldwide and answered 
questions on the state of the Air Force, force 

structure, and training challenges for an evolving 
military strategy. 

This event is one of monthly programs that the 
Gabriel Chapter hosts for the professional 
development of our AFA membership. Many of 
our members are corporate partners who 
advance the AFA mission.    

Each year, the Chapter holds at least one event 
at Falcons Landing to reach many of our longest 
tenured AFA members.  Falcons Landing is an 
Air Force retirement community in Sterling, 
Virginia. Residents call Falcons Landing a 
"dream come true." A group of retired officers 
used to meet regularly for breakfast at Andrews 
Air Force Base, and one day they had a great 
idea.  The Washington D.C. area should have an 
Air Force military retirement community along 
the lines of the one in San Antonio. They formed 
the Air Force Retired Officers Community 
(AFROC) and began a ten-year journey to make 
their dream a reality. The original Board of 
Directors visited communities across the country 
to determine what constituted the ideal 
retirement community. They secured financing 
and a perfect site, commissioned the design and 
found just the right company to build it. Falcons 
Landing was completed 1996 and the 
community is everything they dreamed it could 
be . . . and more.   

US Air Force Vice Chief of Staff General; Stephen ñSeveò Wilson spoke 
to Gabriel Chapter Members at our annual event at the Falconsô Landing 

Air Force Retirement Community in Sterling, Virginia. 

Gabriel Chapter members Lt Gen (ret) Arnold Braswell, General (ret) 
Jack Chain, Colonel (ret) Tom Owens, and Dr. paul Kaminski enjoythe 

gathering for the presentation by AF VCSAF. 
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At our annual event at Falcons Landing there 
were number of retired GOs; among the most 
prominent residents are General Jack T. Chain, 
former CINCSAC, and his wife Judy.  In addition 
to General Chain, this year we were joined by 
Lieutenant General (ret) Charles May, Dr. Paul 
Kaminski, Lieutenant General (ret) Arnold 
Braswell.  

Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
Expands Scholarship Fund at Randolph-
Macon Academy  

On October 25, Gabriel Chapter President 
Mike Winters joined former AFA National 
Director Lt Gen (ret) Chuck Heflebower and 
Virginia North President Tom Shepherd to 
present a check on behalf of the Northern 
Shenandoah Chapter to Randolph-Macon 
Academy (RMA).  RMA is a military boarding 
school with AFJROTC and is an official Falcon 
Foundation Prep School for the United States 
Air Force Academy.   

Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
(NSVC) #435 has had a long-standing 
relationship with RMA and annually contributed 
to a scholarship fund for AFJROTC cadets.  
This year, the annual donation had special 
meaning as it represented half of the remaining 
funds from NSVC as the chapter closed and its 
members merged with the Gabriel Chapter. The 
Gabriel Chapter EXCOM voted to match the 
NSVC donation and presented an additional 
check to RMA. The remaining half of the NSVC 
funds were donated to Sacred Heart Academy 
in Winchester, VA.  That presentation was also 

matched by the Gabriel Chapter for 
presentation to Sacred Heart Academy to 
demonstrate continued support for education 
activities in the western part of our AOR. The 
combined donation from the two chapters to 

each school was $1,250. 
Many thanks to Tom Shepherd for 

coordinating the presentation and representing 
the NSVC officers. 

Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
Supports Science Program at Sacred 
Heart Academy 

As we approached the Thanksgiving holiday, 
AFA Virginia North President, Colonel (ret) Tom 
Shepherd was joined by AFA National Vice 
Chairman for Aerospace Education, Colonel (ret) 
Jim Hannam in a special presentation to the 
Sacred Heart Academy in Winchester, Virginia.  
Through the hard work and efforts of many, 
Sacred Heart Academy has been blessed with a 
high school science lab that allows all of our 
students to engage in all kinds of hands-on 
learning opportunities.  Colonel Tom Shepherd 
recognized upon its opening, that lab equipment 
was needed in order to provide our students with 
the tools needed to fully engage in these 

L-R Commandant at Randolph-Macon Academy, Col Frank Link, USAF 
(retired); Gabriel Chapter EXCOM, Lt Gen Chuck Heflebower, USAF 
(retired); President, Randolph-Macon Academy, Brig Gen David C. 

Wesley, USAF (Retired); Gabriel Chapter President, Mike Winters; N. 
Shenandoah Chapter EXCOM and Virginia North President, Tom 

Shepherd 

Gabriel Chaopter President Mike Winters expresses gratitude for the 
presentation by General Stephen ñSeveò Wilson, USAF VCSAF, 
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laboratory experiences.  It was then that the 
school began a long and fruitful we began our 
relationship with the local Air Force Association.   

Over the years, we have been able to purchase 
many of the essential items that you may have 
used in the science lab, such as the 
microscopes, beakers, and graduated cylinders.  
Through the support of Col. Tom Shepherd and 
the many generous donations from the Air Force 
Association, the students at Sacred Heart 
Academy can explore scientific principles that 
may inspire them to pursue a career in science 
and technology.  This year, the annual donation 
had special meaning.  The check represented 
half of the remaining funds from Northern 
Shenandoah Valley Chapter (NSVC) number 
435 as the chapter closed and its members 
merged with the Gabriel Chapter.  The Gabriel 
Chapter EXCOM voted to match the NSVC 
donation and presented an additional check to 
Sacred Heart Academy.  The combined donation 
from the two chapters to Sacred Heart was 
$1,250. 

Kim Dooley, Science Teacher and Coordinator 
at Sacred Heart, who first created the science 
lab wrote to explain how the donation will be 
used.  After much consideration, the funds will 
be used to purchase STEM Challenge kits that 
will allow our students to experience hands-on 
learning opportunities in subject areas that 
require special equipment.   

Each kit focuses on alternative energy sources 
(geothermal, hydroelectric, wind, solar and 
biofuels), exploring work and mechanical 
advantage, and forensic investigations.  These 
areas of study have only been discussed by our 
students previously, and with this purchase, 
critical thinking real-world activities can be 
brought to the science lab.  These kits can 
inspire students to be problem solvers and 
forward thinkers with regard to the issues facing 
our world today.  

Thank you so very much for this generous 
contribution to STEM education at Sacred Heart 
Academy.   

Dr. Jeff Boleng Speaks to Gabriel 
Chapter on Software Acquisition at 
November Luncheon 

On November 14th, 35 members gathered for 
an AFA Gabriel Lunch Meeting at Maggiano's 

Little Italy Restaurant in McLean, VA.  Our guest 
speaker was Dr. Jeff Boleng, Special Assistant 
for Software Acquisition, for the Honorable Ellen 
M. Lord, the Under Secretary of Defense for 
Acquisition and Sustainment, Office of the 
Secretary of Defense, the Pentagon, 
Washington, D.C.  He serves as a key member 
of the Under Secretary's executive leadership 
team, providing strategic focus and overall policy 
guidance on all matters of defense software 
acquisition.  In this role, he leads the formulation 
of the Department's software acquisition 
strategy, advises Department leadership on 
latest best practices in commercial software 
development, supports the enterprise to build a 
team of top-tier software engineers, and works 
to develop modern software skills in the 
acquisition workforce. 

 

Dr. Boleng gave an animated and exciting 
explanation of modern software capabilities and 
describes ways that the Air Force is using 
technology and new authorities from Congress 
to reconsider how it buys and sustains software.  
This revolution is modeling Air Force acquisition 
on the entrepreneurs of Silicon Valley, 
overcoming the clash of cultures to bring 21st 
century technology to Airmen in the field. Dr. 
Boleng professes that this is not just cool kids 
wearing flip flops to work, but serious business 
to bring warfighting capabilities to maintain 
technological edge against existential threats to 
the nation. 

Gabriel Chaopter President Mike Winters follows up on details from 
Dr. Jeff Bolengôs briefing.  Later Mike presented a Gabrriel Chapter 

Challenge Coin to Dr.  Boleng, in appreciation for his presentation to 
the Gabreil Chapter at our November luncheon. 
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Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
Number 435 Merges with Gabriel 

As the Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
(NSVC) number 435 was challenged to find 
qualified candidates to serve as officers of the 
chapter, the remaining EXCOM members 
recommended to the AFA to begin the process 
to merge the chapter with the General Charles 
A. Gabriel Chapter, number 433.  The Gabriel 
Chapter is the closest chapter to NSVC and our 
two chapters already have a close working 
relationship in Northern Virginia and 
Northeastern West Virginia, participating in a 
number of programs, chapter events, joint 
events at the Cold War Museum, Aerospace 
Education and visits to Congress.  The 
combined chapter will continue these programs, 
including support to members and Aerospace 
Education in the Northern Shenandoah Valley 
and Northeastern West Virginia. 

Gabriel and NSVC officers began the process 
to close Northern Shenandoah Valley Chapter 
435 and  merge our two chapters effective 
October 1, 2018 and transfer chapter assets to 
the Gabriel Chapter.  The Northern Shenandoah 
Valley Chapter members will be affiliated with 
Gabriel Chapter 433. 

We welcome the AFA members coming to the 
Gabriel Chapter from the Northern Shenandoah 
Valley Chapter and look forward to participating 
together in the Mission of AFA to Educate, 
Advocate, and Support.   

AFCEA NOVA and Gabriel Chapter Host 
17th Annual Air Force IT Day 

 The Gabriel Chapter was again invited to co 
host the AFCEA NOVA Air Force IT Day.  The 
theme for this 17th annual event was ñAgile and 
Connected Multi-Domain Capability to the 
Warfighter.ò The conference delivered 
speakers from across the Air Force, DoD, and 
industry with presentations tha encompassed 
the SECAFôs and CSAFôs vision for multi-domain 
operations and the resulting demand for Air 
Force IT and Cyber. More than 250 people 
attended the conference and organizers for 
AFCEA and AFA were pleased with the turnout, 
particularly among junior officers and enlisted 
military personnel.  Many senior Air Force and 
DOD leaders participated in the confeerence, 
including Air Force Deputy CIO, Bill Marion; Air 

Force PEO Digital, Mr. Steve Wert; Joint Staff 
J6, Lt Gen BJ Shwedo; and Director, Joint 
Service Provider, DISA, Maj Gen Brian Dravis.   

AFA Chairman of the Board, the Honorable 
Witt Peters, former Secretary of the Air Force,  
attended the confernece and offered remarks 
about the importance of these types of events 
for exchanging ideas between military and 
industry technology leaders.  Peters provided a 
quick overview of AFA and introduced Brig Gen 
(ret) Bernie Skoch, Commissioner, 
CyberPatriot, who provided an overview and 
status report on the CyberPatriot, the national 
computer network defense competition, 
sponsored by the AFA.  

PEO Digital, Mr. Steve Wert, describes the Air Forceôs new approach to 

acquiring software that is agile, responsive, and effective. 

AFA Commissioner for CyberPatriot, Brig Gen (ret) Bernie Skoch 
described the worldwide CyberPatriot competition, which involves 6,387 

teams representing all 50 U.S. states, Puerto Rico, and the U.S. Virgin 
Islands; DoD schools in Europe and the Pacific; Egypt, United Kingdom, 

Nigeria, Estonia, and Japan; Canada, Australia, Singapore, Hungary, 
Spain, Guam, and the United Arab Emirates.. 
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CyberPatriot is the National Youth Cyber 
Education Program.  At the center of 
CyberPatriot is the National Youth Cyber 
Defense Competition. The competition puts 
teams of high school and middle school 
students in the position of newly hired IT 
professionals tasked with managing the 
network of a small company. In the rounds of 
competition, teams are given a set of virtual 
images that represent operating systems and 
are tasked with finding cybersecurity 
vulnerabilities within the images and hardening 
the system while maintaining critical services in 
a six hour period.  Teams compete for the top 
placement within their state and region, and the 
top teams in the nation earn all-expenses paid 
trips to Baltimore, MD for the National Finals 
Competition where they can earn national 
recognition and scholarship money. 

The Air Force Associationôs CyberPatriot 
program registered more than 6,000 teams for 
its eleventh season of the National Youth Cyber 
Defense Competition, an increase of nearly 
1,000 teams from the 2017-2018 competition 
year.  

A big thank you to all Gabriel Chapter 
members who worked this event over a number 
months and to the Gabriel Chapter Community 
Partners, who also stepped up to sponsor this 
event! 

Gabriel Chapter Leaders Recognized  
With National Level Awards 

At the Gabriel Chapter membership 
luncheon on 14 November 2018, outgoing 

Gabriel Chapter President Joe Burke presented 
awards to Chapter Members recognized at the 
AFA National Convention in September.  Newly 
elected Chapter President Mike Winters and 
Chapter Secretary Jack Diamond both received 
AFA Medals of Merit for their contributions to 
the Chapter and the mission of the AFA during 
2018. 

 
MSAG Renews for Third Year as Gabriel 
Chapter Community Partner 

MicroSystems Automation Group (MSAG) is a 
Service-Disabled Veteran-Owned Small 
Business (SDVOSB) providing subject matter 
expertise and technology solutions for 
government and commercial clients since 1988. 
We have a rich history of working with clients to 

Gabriel President Mike Winters accepts AFA Medal of Merit from Past 
President Joe Burke.  Mike was recognized for his outstanding 

contributiorn during 2018 at the AFA National Convention in 

September. 

Gabriel Chapter President Mike Winters (left) presents AFA Medal of 
Merit to Chapte Secretary Jack Diamond. 

MSAG has renewed as an AFA Gabriel Chapter Community 
Partner.  Thank you for another year of support!  Luigi Valentini, 

MSAG Vice President Aerospace, Cyber, and Infrastructure 
accepts the renewal medallion for their AFA Community Partner 

Plaque from Chapter President Mike Winters. 
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understand their business problems and 
leverage our technical expertise and knowledge 
to deliver solutions that improve their business 
performance. 

We are grateful to the support of MSAG since 
2016 that allows Gabriel Chapter members to 
advocate for airpower and a strong national 
defense, educate the public on Air Force issues 
and promote STEM, and provide support to 
Airmen and their families. 

Welcome new AFA Community Partner 
and Silver Level Sponsor HealthStar 
Informatics 

As frontline proponents of innovation and 
process improvement, HealthStar informatics 
aims to deliver expert guidance, and assistance, 
to government agencies for a wide range of 
exemplary technology services. HSIôs diverse 
team members - each a subject matter expert in 
their own field - converge to a business mission 
and vision with the sole ambition to help federal 
government agencies achieve faster, more 
effective, and cost-effective operations through a 
number of project based services, such as 
flawless cloud migration, extensive scientific 
research, superior software development, 
demonstrable task progress with agile 
frameworks, and expert project management. 

The Gabriel Chapter is delighted to welcome 
HSI as a new Silver Level Chapter Sponsor and 
AFA Communi9ty Partner.  Their support 
contributes to Gabriel Chapter efforts that 
advocate for airpower and a strong national 
defense, promote STEM and educate the public 

on Air Force issues, and support Airmen and 
their families. 

Engility Joins Gabriel Chapter as Gold-
Level Sponsor 

 Engility delivers innovative solutions to critical 
challenges facing the nation and the world. As a 
premier provider of integrated services for the 
U.S. government, we support the Department of 
Defense, intelligence community, space 
communities, federal civilian agencies and 

international customers. Engility is dedicated to 
making lives better, safer and more secure. Our 
world-class solutions and services balance 
performance, efficiency and best value. From 
global security to information security, from 
international development to research and 
development, Engility is making a difference in 
areas that make a difference. 

Engilityôs support as a Gold-Level Gabriel 
Chapter sponsor provides the resources for 
members to advocate for airpower and a strong 
national defense, educate the public on Air 
Force issues and promote STEM, and provide 
support to Airmen and their families. 

TekSynap Renews as Gabriel Chapter 
Community Partner 

TekSynap (formerly Synaptek Corporation) 
understands both the pace of technology today 
and the need to have a comprehensive well 
planned information management environment. 
Technology moving at the speed of thought® 
embodies these principles ï the need to nimbly 
utilize the best that information technology offer 

HealthStar Informatics CEO, Shubhi Mishr,a accepts an AFA 
Community Partner Plaque from Chapter President Mike 

Winters. HSI is the Chapterôs newest Silver-Level Sponsor   

Gabriel Chapter President Mike Winters presents an AFA 
Community Partner Plaque to B. Marcus Bradley, BD/Capture 

Executive in the ENGILITY Defense and Security Group. 
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to meet the business needs of our Federal 
Government customers. 

The TekSynap founders have worked together 
for over a decade, supporting customers ranging 
from small departmental operations & 
maintenance efforts to leading broad nationwide 
deployment efforts for agencies such as the U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs. This core 
management team has operated in leading 
companies such as SIGNAL Corporation and 
managed business sectors of over 100M in 
annual revenue in industry leading companies 
such as General Dynamics. 

TekSynap has been a Gabriel Chapter 
Community Partner since 2017.  We are grateful 
to the support of TekSynap for Gabriel Chapter 
AFA activities that advocate, educate, and 
provide support to Airmen and their families. 

 

Trace Systems Renews as Gabriel 
Chapter Silver Level Sponsor 

Trace Systems provides a comprehensive 
range of communications, enterprise information 
technologies, and cyber security services and 
solutions to the United States Government, 
Department of Defense, and its mission 
partners. Our capabilities span the globe and the 
entire lifecycle of support from design and 
engineering to operations and maintenance. 

Since its founding in 1999, Trace has been 
addressing mission critical requirements for the 
Department of Defense (DoD) in nearly every 
corner of the globe: 

Trace Systems has renewed for a second year 
as an AFA Community Partner and Gabriel 
Chapter Silver Level Sponsor.  Thank you Terry 
Severson and the Trace Systems team for your 
generous support of the AFA and the Gabriel 
Chapter!   

Wreaths Across America 

On behalf of the Air Force Association and the 
Gabriel Chapter, thanks again to everyone who 
helped distribute wreaths on Saturday, 15 
December. In contrast to last year, it was wet 
and rainy day. Thanks to everyone who 
participated; it was certainly successful thanks to 
your hard work.  Thanks in particular to Chapter 
lead Pat Rocke for his hard work and leadership 
for our Chapter on this event.  Thanks to all 
members of the team, who came out to work 
and made the day a great success.   

TekSynap Vice President receives their plaque medallion for 
another year of support from Chapter President Mike Winters. 

Terry Severson, President, Trace Systems receives the AFA 
renewal medallion for their AFA Community Partner Plaque from 

Chapter President Mike Winters. 

Wreaths Across America honors our fallen comrades at national 
cemeteries across the United States, including Arlington National 

Cemetery. 
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The Wreaths Across America opening 
ceremony started at the McClellan Gate.  
Thousands of volunteers were lined up to accept 
wreaths from the Gabriel Chapter truck crew by 
the time permission was given to begin 
distribution at 9:00. Although the number of 
volunteers was down from previous years ï 
traffic snarls and torrential rain reduced 
volunteers to about 57,000 when previous years 
have numbered 100,000 or more.  Nevertheless, 
the crew for Truck 28 was mostly done by 11:00 
while we awaited final inspection of our empty 
truck and stacked and banded empty boxes.  
The Gabriel Chapter team unloaded more than 
4,000 wreathes in just under two hours, 
providing a steady stream of wreaths to 
volunteers who honored out fallen comrades. 
Together, we accomplished something special 
that is an important sign of patriotism in 
recognition of those who lost their lives in order 
that we may have freedom. 

Wreath pickup day is 19 January with an 8:00 
start, and Pat Rocke is a Dumpster Crew Chief.  
Watch your email for details on the event. 
Please contact us if you would like to join your 
AFA Gabriel Chapter in this annual dumpster 
dive at va433.gabriel@afa.org 

 Upcoming Events 

Save the date for these upcoming Chapter 
activities:  

¶ Wednesday, Jan 9, 1130 to 1330 Gabriel 
Chapter Lunch Meeting at Maggianoôs in 
Tysons Corner ï Ms. Lauren 
Knausenberger, AF Director, Cyberspace 
Innovation 

¶ Saturday Jan 19, 0800 Wreaths Out Pick 
Up at Arlington National Cemetery and 
Winchester National Cemetery 

¶ Sunday Jan 20, 2019 Cold War Museum 
Speaker Series, Dr. John OôHara 

Next Chapter EXCOM meeting will be 
Wednesday, Feb 6 2019, 1900 to 2000 hours. 

Chapter Council Vacancies 

We are looking for volunteers to fill other 
vacancies on the Chapter Council, as well. 
Interested members should contact Chapter 
President Mike Winters at 
va433.gabriel@afa.org or any member of the 
Chapter Council. 

¶ VP Chapter Events ï Vacant 

¶ VP Awards and Recognition ï Vacant 

¶ VP Airmen and Families / Wounded 

Airman Program ï Vacant 

¶ VP Veterans Affairs 

Other Items in the News 
 

AFA and Virginia Veterans   

Your AFA is represented by Governorôs 
appointment to the Joint Leadership Council 
(JLC) of Veterans Services Organizations.  This 
Council gives one voice to the interests of more 
than 840,000 Virginia veterans.  The JLC 
supports the Department of Veteran Affairs and 
provides direct input to the Governor and 
General Assembly for annual budget items and 
legislation to further the interests of veterans 
and their families in Virginia.  The stated goal is Volunteers lined up in the pouring rain to respect and honor our fallen 

comrades. 

Truck 28 Crew with augmentees recruited from wreath laying 
participants.  Despite the rain, the 48-foot truck was emptied in about 

two hours.  

mailto:va433.gabriel@afa.org
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